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3. Change of Ownership

When there is a change. in ovvnership, the purchaser must 
apply for a boat license in his own right. If granted, he shall 
be entitled to a quota of three pots per foot of the boat length 
unless a restriction has been placed on the pot entitlement of that 
boat. 

SPERM WIHALI NG 

Reporting on the Cheynes Beach Whaling Company's 1965 
whaling season, Inspector D. P. Gordon says that the company 
commenced operations on March 2 and concluded on Dec-. ember 10. 
During that period 752 sperm whales were taken. ··· Of these 668 
were of or above the legal minimum length of 35 feet and 84 
undersize whales were taken under Government permj for thP, purposes 
of research by C.S.I.R.O. 

A Cessna 172 float plane was used for whale spottinf 

The oldest of the company's chasers, the "Kos VII", 
which was taken out of service in 1963 was recommissioned for the 
1964 season following an extensive refit, but she has now finished 
her days as a whale chaser and will be sold for scrai  A 
replacement chaser, the "Gascoyne II, has been purchased from the 
Nor'-West Whaling Company. 

The new solubles plant came into operation in May, 
1965. 

Through an accident during rough weather on October 
31 the company's tow boat was blown ashore and broken up on 
the beach by the rough seas. Fortunately it was possible to 
salvage the motor. A new 28 foot steel tow boat, powered by 
a 30-h.p. diesel engine, has been purchased. 

Two new laboratories were built during the year, one 
for use by departmental and C.S.I.R.O. personnel and the 
other for the use of the company. Extensions were also made 
to the meal storage shed. 
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The company anticipates commencing the 1966 season 
operations on March 1. 

DUCK SEASON OPENS 

Fauna '!1/iarden S. W. BovVler 9 'accompanied by Research 
Cadet: J. Mott · a1i.d Fauna Cadet K. · Morrison 9 attended the open­
ing shoot at Gundaring Lake, near Wagin; on December 19. 

Mr. Bowler reports that the lake was inspected on 
December 18 and the water level was found to be very high. 
Approximately 2,000 ducks were observed on the lake · as well as 
coot and black swans. The number of grey teal was estimated 
at 1,500 while mountain duck were predominant among .. the rem­
ainder. 

In the early morning of December 19 ·a :patrol was 
carried out around the lake in an endeavour to prevent shooters 
commencing before 5.00 a.m. However, sporadic shooting 
occurred at 4.15 a.m. and despite the efforts of the Depart­
ment's officers shooting was well under way by 4.45 a.m. 

About 170 shooters took part at Gundaring Lake . a·nd 
a check of the bags of 142 of them revealed that results were 
poor. : All participants vvere disappointed vvi th -the · shoot and 
no full bags were recorded. 

Mr. Bowler says that after the first few barrages 
the ducks left the lake for Yates' Swamp, about three miles 
away. The swamp is on private. property and the owner does 
not permit shooting to take place there. 

DEEP WATER CR.ABS BEING CAUGHT 

Supervisin·g· Inspector J. E. Bramley reports that 
big crabs are again being caught in deep water in crayfish 
:pots by crayfishermen -along the coast. One fisherman was 
catching five to six bags a day in his pots in approximately 
80 fathoms. As the crabs have no commercial value they are 
discarded. 


